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5101 Chesterfield Ave.    Charleston, W. Va. 25304           office@kccofc.org           304.925.7435 
 

September 30, 2025 

Morning Assembly 

October 5, 2025 

Usher:       Herb Kinder 

Welcome/ 

Opening Prayer:      TBD 

   

Communion Presider:  TBD 
   
Contribution Count:  Sheila Dale 
   
Closing Prayer: TBD 
   
Children’s Classes: 
  Preschool — 1st Grade Bianca Williams  
  2nd — 5th Grade TBD  
    
Sound & Pete Williams  
PowerPoint:  Telina Williams   
  
Usher volunteers needed; please contact Herb  
Kinder. 

10th Annual Chili Cookoff October 5 

Following worship service 

 

Fall Gospel Meeting October 5-8 

Pine Grove CofC 

Scott Depot 

 

39th Annual Bible Bowl October 10-11 

Camden Ave CofC 

Parkersburg 

 

Songfest with Keith Lancaster October 11-12 

Withamsville CofC 

Cincinnati, Ohio 
 

Thanksgiving Lunch & Devotional November 16 

Following worship service 

 

Christmas Party & Brunch  December 7 

Following worship service 

 

Evening Candlelight Service December 21 

 
Further information on all meetings can be found on the bulletin board 

outside of the office. 

Tom Winnell, health issues 

 

Sara Wood, health issues 

 

Nick & Linda Johnson, Vera Taylor, Chuck & Shirley Denham, 

Helen Stewart, Charla Cline & Lanny Markland 

    Privileged to Serve Remember in Prayer 

Important Dates 

         Contribution and Attendance 

Sunday, September 28, 2025 

Attendance:     74 

Contribution:     

The greatest enemy to human souls is the self-righteous 

spirit which makes men look to themselves for salvation. 

—  Charles H. Spurgeon 
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A reminder that the church is still collecting stuffed animals to be used at 

CAMC Women & Children’s Hospital’s Child Advocacy Program.   There is 

no deadline nor any push to reach a certain total. 

The staff at the Advocacy Program is very appreciative of our donations! 

They say that the children love getting to pick out a new stuffed animal 

“BFF” when they finish a part of their treatment. 

The Men

the church building on 

during the month of September so that participants can at-

tend life groups.

The book club’s next meeting will be October 

28 at 6:00 pm at Panera Bread, So. Ridge, So. 

Charleston.  

The book selection for October’s discussion is 

The Keeper of Lost Things by Ruth Hogan. 

All ladies are welcome. 

If you have any questions, please contact Sheila Dale.   

Ladies’ Book Club From Renee Morris:   

We are still in need of teachers on 

Sunday mornings.  We are currently 

operating on a quarterly schedule.  

If you are interested in teaching preschool/kindergarten 

or an elementary class, please contact Renee Morris.  

Curriculum for the year has been purchased and will 

be provided to teaching volunteers.  There is no great-

er joy than making the scriptures come to life for young 

minds! 

September 30, 2025 

Stuffed Animals 

Teachers Needed! 

Wednesday Night Bible Classes

Thank You! 

Our Tenth Annual Chili Cookoff is this-

coming Sunday.  Come; bring your best 

chili and join us on Sunday, October 

5th, right after services.  Can your chili 

break Danene Hartley’s two-year win-

ning streak?  Salad and desserts also needed. 

Games and fun for all. 

Contact Carson Henley for more information. 

Chili Cookoff 

Thank you for everything you have done for 

me during this rough time.  I appreciate the 

prayers, food, & flowers. 

God bless you!   Cyndi Shuman 

Elder Resignation 

From Tom McNeely: 

To my brothers and sisters of the Kanawha 

City Church of Christ.  This past Sunday I 

made the very difficult decision to step down 

as Elder and Trustee of our congregation.   

This decision was not one that came easily and I still strug-

gle with my feelings of sorrow and sadness that the con-

gregation where I have so many wonderful memories will 

no longer be a part of my life.   

Having said this, I do firmly believe that God has a plan for 

my life and while I may not always understand what that 

plan is, I do fully trust in His infinite wisdom.   

In closing, I will quote the Priestly Blessing in the Book of 

Numbers, Chapter 6, verses 24-26, “The Lord bless you 

and keep you; the Lord make his face shine upon you and 

be gracious to you; the Lord turn his face toward you and 

give you peace.” 

In Christian Love,  Tom McNeely 


